
OFFICIAL BOARD 
HIGHWAY MISSION TABERNAC-E 

Meeting of the Official Board called by the Pastor 
immediately after the morning Worship Service on Sunday, 
December 31 19501 in the Sunday School Room. 

As this meeting was called by announcement from the 
pulpit to dicuss the name for the Elderly Folk's Home, Brother 
Thomas P. Griffith assumed the Chair. 

There were present: 

Rev. Wallace S. Bragg, Pastor, 
Thomas P. Griffith 
Charles Krause 
Michael Bogdan 
Walter Hepworth 
Fred Hepworth 
W. Hollahan 
Albert Clark 
Robert Alexander 

Robert Lafferty 
Rev.G.B.daggoner 
Walter McAnney, 
Elmer H. Day 

Sisters Margaret Griffin 
Maude Nethery 
Carrie Clarke 
C. M. Payne 

Brother Griffith stated that the meeting had been called 
to discuss a name for the new corporation for the Elderly Folk's 
Home, and that several names has been suggested, one of which was 
Highway Memorial Elderly Folk's Home. 

After some disuesion, on motion duly seconded and carried, 
the suggested name "Assembly of God Home", was passed, with the 
instructions to first contact Brother Newton Chase as to whether 
the Assemblies would rather that name not be used. 

A further motion was made, duly seconded and carried, 
that the name "Highway Home For The Aged" be adopted in the event 

that the first name could not be used for any reason. 

(Efforts were made to contact Brother Newton Chase, 

without success, and as it was desired to submit the name to 

the attorney for submission to Harrisburg promptly, the last 

suggested name, "Highway Home For The Aged,"was used.) 

Respectfully submitted, 

- 

Church Clerk 


